STATEMENT OF REASONS


City of Newcastle upon Tyne
Traffic Regulation (Consolidation) Order 2009
(Stoneyhurst Avenue Variation) Order 2021, and

Wayside – Road Hump Notice 2021

The Council’s reasons for proposing to make the above Order are as follows:-

It is proposed to introduce a Prohibition of Driving of Any Vehicle restriction on Stoneyhurst Avenue, between Armstrong Road and Wayside; and relocate the existing road hump on Wayside around 10 metres north west of the current location. 

The proposals form part of the Section 278 works associated with the ongoing redevelopment of the area. 

Stoneyhurst Avenue has very little vehicle traffic as there are more suitable routes in the vicinity. The Prohibition of Driving will create a safe traffic free route for pedestrians. 

The relocation of the speed hump is due to a new private driveway on the south western side of Wayside that conflicts with the existing hump. Moving it will allow for safe access and egress from the property.

